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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
  
“WOW” what a great event the soup and salad night was.  We 
had almost 80 people in attendance and enjoyed some very fine 
vittles.  For those of you who didn’t come, you really missed out 
on a great spread and some “campfire singing”, so don’t miss the 
next one.  A special thanks to all those who made that night 
possible from those who helped to set up and clean up to those 
who brought all the wonderful food.   
 
Our next camp out will be to Pala Casino hosted by Sharon and 
Darrell March 12-16.  I understand they have 22 rigs signed up.  
We will look forward to their report to this new venue in our next 
newsletter.  A week and a half later, the CDRV Club will host a 
rally to Emerald Desert which several of our members are going 
to attend; hope to hear about that one next month too.  April will 
see us again at Santee Lakes in San Diego County.  If you plan 
to attend, you must have your check in by March 20.  Following 
that, it’s off to another new venue in May - Ramona Oaks in 
Ramona.  Still open for suggestions for July and August.  
Remember the Board does offer a stipend to camp hosts to be 
used as they choose.  See Ed if you have questions, have 
suggestions, or want to volunteer. 
 
I want to thank all of our members who have recommended our 
club to their friends and others they come across in the RV Lots.  
Four years ago at this time we only had 72 members.  This year, 
members renewed earlier than usual and we did lose a few due 
to moving, selling their rigs, etc., but our membership is up to 130 
now.  Remember to hand out those applications!   As reported at 
the last meeting, Suzanne and Jim Conran are making plans to 
move back east this summer.  They have been so active in so 
many capacities that we will really miss them.  We are looking for 
someone to volunteer to take over the purchase and selling of 
our club shirts and hats.  It’s not a terribly time consuming job 
and Suzanne will be here until June to assist.  Please think about 
it! 
 
If you haven’t gone to our website (www.rvwheelers.com) lately, 
you might want to click on the “Members Only” section, use the 
password we’ve given you before, and print out a copy of our 
2017 Membership Directory.  That way, you can contact anyone 
in the club when you want.  Bob Poole is to be commended for a 
wonderful job these past two years keeping that up. 
 
Well, it will soon be time to send in those tax returns; can you 
believe we are only a breath away from April and Spring (bring on 
the sunshine)?  Mark March 12 on your calendar so you 
remember to turn your clocks up too!  Looking forward to all the 
fun things the club has planned this year.  I truly hope all of you 
can come and enjoy the fellowship with this great group of 
people. 
 
Happy trails, Dee, 949-697-0798 

2017 CALENDAR 
(See rally flyers) 

Mar. 9 
 
Mar. 12-16 
Mar. 26-31 

Regular Meeting 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
Pala Casino Resort Rally 
Emerald Desert with the CDRV’rs 

Apr. 13 
 
April 24-28 
 

Regular Meeting 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
Santee Lakes 
(see flyer) 

May 11 
 
May  21-26 
(5 nights) 

Regular Meeting 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
Ramona Oaks 
(see flyer) 

June 8 
 
June ?? 

Meeting/Luau 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
Rally Venue to be determined 

July ?? 
July ?? 

Irvine Park Picnic 
Rally Venue to be determined 

Aug 
Aug. ?? 

No regular Meeting 
Rally Venue to be determined 

Sep. 14 
Sep. 16-21 
(5 nights) 

Meeting & Ice Cream Social 
Chula Vista RV Resort Rally 
(Back-to-Back with JetLiners) 

Oct. 12 
 
Oct. 8-12 

Regular Meeting 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
Golden Shore Resort Long Beach 

Nov. 9 
 
Nov. 26-Dec 1 
(5 nights) 

Regular Meeting 
Clubhouse Six, 6:30 pm 
 
Prado Regional Park, Chino 
 

Dec. 7 
 
Dec. 6-10 

Holiday Party 
Clubhouse 7 
Chula Vista RV Resort 
(coordinated with CDRV Club) 

 
How about it?  Will you host a rally?  You can 
pick the place and plan as much or as little as 
you choose. 

http://www.rvwheelers.com/�


STEP UP AND JOIN OUR GREAT TEAM!! 

“The way a team plays as a whole determines its success. You may have the greatest 
bunch of individual stars in the world, but if they don’t play together, the club won’t be 
worth a dime.” — Babe Ruth 

“My grandfather once told me that there were two kinds of people: those who do the 
work and those who take the credit. He told me to try to be in the first group; there was 
much less competition.” — Indira Gandhi 
 
Those two quotes kind of describe how I feel about our club.  We have a lot of volunteers who 
help with a lot of things:  those who host our camp outs, arrange our programs, keep our 
financial and record keeping houses in order, act as liaison with our community leaders, plan 
our rally schedule, edit our newsletter, submit information for our newsletter, maintain our 
website, coordinate and provide meeting refreshments, set up and clean up our meeting room, 
plan our parties, make sure our club events get publicized, welcome those who come to our 
meetings, send cards to members under the weather, sell our shirts and hats, conduct our 50/50 
drawings – well you get the idea.  It takes lots of work to keep our club going. 
 
Unfortunately many of the people who do these things have been doing them for years and 
years and now comes the time when they want and deserve a break.  Some of our members 
are handling multiple jobs.    Here’s what we need right now:  1) someone to take over the 
ordering and selling of our club hats and shirts by June; 2) people to spearhead two of our three 
special events (the June Spring Fling and the and Christmas party).  If you want to know what 
all that entails, give me a call.  3) then for next year we need different people to coordinate our 
refreshments and take over making the coffee and lemonade, at our monthly meetings. CAN 
YOU HELP?   
 
Lastly, but very importantly, we still have some rallies that need hosting this year (not to mention 
next year).  Our membership is now up to 130 individuals; of those 130 individual members, less 
than 1% have no rig but enjoy the socializing.  We know there are a few who continue their 
membership purely because they want to stay informed and they know we are their only 
representation with community management with regard to regulations for RVs and our lots.  
They don’t come to meetings or camp outs.  We understand that.  Of those who have rigs, fewer 
than half of them went on two or more rallies last year.  Of those who attend rallies, many have 
never hosted or co-hosted a rally.  Please consider hosting a rally.  We are a camping club – 
let’s go camping!! 
 
Well, I guess I’ve made my point.  PLEASE ask what you can do to help!!  And the next time 
you see our volunteers doing something for our club, be sure to say “Thank You”! 
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2017 Officers 

President   Dee Wennerstrom dee561@comline.com  697-0798 
1st VP (membership) Vacant 
2nd VP (programs) Doug Gibson  d2lgibson@comline.com  770-0557 
3rd VP (wagon master) Ed Bauman  eab@fea.net    378-9195 
Secretary   Bruce Block  bbblock@msn.com   855-6332 
Treasurer   Linda Huber  lynndhuber@yahoo.com  382-1831 
    Assistant  Vacant 
Emeritus Advisor  Fred Burt  fjburt@comline.com   458-0983 
  (Non-voting) 
 

 
Chairpersons 

Newsletter Editor  John Huber  jchuber@ix.netcom.com  382-1831 
Webmaster/Directory Bob Poole  bobp@bndmail.com   562-544-9025 
Meeting Refreshments Roe Noonan  rosalienoonan@yahoo.com  859-6403 
Publicity   Sharon Braun  srbraun2002@@yahoo.com
Liaison & Resource Mike Epstein  

  378-6228 
mikeepstein@comline.com  768-5159 

 
Welcome Table  Connie Gilland &  Greeter    Judy Lepley 

   Rob Wingrove 50/50 Drawing               Vi Richards 
Sunshine   Vi Richards  Shirts/Hats    Suzanne Conran 
 
 

SUNSHINE GAL FOR 2017.  VI RICHARDS - 949-768-4656  violetr10@comline.com 
Please let me know of any member who is in the hospital or ill or has passed on. It is also good to let 
us know of a happy event .  A card to let them know they are remembered will be sent.    Thank you 
for taking the time to do this.  Vi 

 

 
Birthdays & Anniversaries 

 
 
 

 
 

                                                                  
   

 

March Birthdays 
 
 3 Fred Burt 
 6 Pattie Clover 
 7 Arlie Reynolds 
 9 Leon Ennis 
14 Jerry Gross 
16 John Gee 
18 Marlene Ennis 
22 Doug Gibson 
24 Janie Moore 
29 JoAnn Emmerich 
 

March Anniversaries 
 
8 Bob & Julie Mangino (42 Years)  
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Program Updates 

What a great start the Wheelers are having for 2017 ….For our March 9th meeting, Frank has again 
offered to sing us a ‘campfire’ rendition, Ed will bring us up to date on this year’s planned Rallies, the 
survey that most of you finished and sent back (Thanks) will be discussed (A BIG PAT on the backs 
of Ron, John and Ed for handling), Mike will have a update on the waiting list for the RV Lots, Etc, 
and we will have an open discussion with some of our “More Seasoned Members

 

” on getting your 
Rigs ready for 2017. 

FYI – IN  2015,  our club filled up the San Francisco Pretzel Company Jug, with just under 10,000 pull 
tabs……. In 2016 we FILLED the JUG up 3 times

 

 --- 30,000.   FANTASTIC!!  As you are aware Ed 
delivers them to the Ronald MacDonald House at Loma Linda.   

 

  
SPECIAL PROJECT 

As a special charity project again this year, we are asking you to bring donations to our May 11 
meeting:  sometimes called Blessing Bags or Shower Ministry

  

 bags.  We are requesting that you 
bring various toiletries in a gallon Ziploc bag which we will be donating to a local church who offers 
showers, haircuts and food for the homeless.  The First Presbyterian Church of Garden Grove has 
been doing this for over two years.  They supply the towels, shampoo, bath soap, etc.  Those without 
homes are very grateful for a hot shower at least twice a week.  The church will accept shampoo, 
conditioner, soap, razors, deodorant, toothpaste, tooth brushes, socks and towels.  Please put your 
donations in a gallon-sized Ziploc baggie and bring it to the May 11 meeting.  Your help in providing 
these items will be much appreciated.  If you have a worthwhile charity you’d like us to consider, let 
me know. 

Lastly, don’t forget we are still collecting pull tabs for Ronald McDonald House.  We have a container 
at each meeting, so bring them in!! – Dee 
 
 
Rv’ing Tip 
Glove Up for RV Dumping By Jim Twamley in the RV Travel Newsletter 

I used to empty my sewer tanks bare-handed. I didn’t like wearing the traditional type dish gloves because they 
are too bulky and I wasn’t crazy about latex gloves because they would easily tear. A few years ago I was 
strolling down the aisles at Harbor Freight (a tool store) when I noticed nitrile disposable gloves. Since I was 
building kitchen cabinets for my sister-in-law I decided to pick up a box for working with stain and varnish. 
These gloves are thin enough that your sense of touch is not hindered and tough enough to stand up to mild 
chemical exposure. I liked them so much I decided to keep a box near my sewer clean-out compartment. Now 
I glove up before dumping and peel off the gloves and toss them into the trash when I’m done. They are coated 
with powder so they are easy to slip on and off. I like the extra-large size even though I normally wear size 
large because putting them on is easier. 
 
You can also use these gloves for changing oil, painting, washing, waxing and many other applications. These 
gloves are available at big box stores and pharmacies. Amazon carries the gloves at a good price. 
Working with RVers hand-in-glove. —Jim Twamley, Professor of RVing 

http://rvtravel.com/�
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 Booked & Proposed RALLIES 2017 
RV Wheelers 

2017 HOST & ASSTS.  DESTINATION HOST CLUB NOTES 

March  12-16 
Sun-Thurs 

Braun/Corr 
Crist 

Pala Casino RV Resort (new) 
11042 Hwy 76, Pala, 92059 
(844) 472-5278 

Wheelers  

March 26 -31 
Sun-Fri 
 

Mario Citro 
(CDRV) 

Emerald Desert RV Resort 76000 
Frank Sinatra Dr, Palm Desert  
(877) 624-4140 

w/CDRV Club $51.23/nite- Clubhouse 
incl, Full HU.   

April 24-28 
Mon-Fri 

Bauman/Dee Santee Lakes 
9310 FANITA PARKWAY, SANTEE 

Wheelers Booked 15 sites 

May  21-26 
Sun-Fri 

NEED HOST  
Gibson co-host 

Ramona Oaks RV Park 
24340 CA-78, Ramona, 92065   
(760) 788-3085 

Wheelers $50/nite – 10 sites 
booked 

June 
 
 

 
 

NONE BOOKED NEED 
SUGGESTIONS 

  

July 
 

NEED HOST & 
CO-HOST 

 

Oceanside Elks or ? 
(760) 405-4259 
Other suggestions????? 

 Need Elk member to 
reserve space in RV Lot 

August 

 

 SUGGESTIONS ARE REQUESTED   

Sept 16-21 
(Sat – Thurs) 

NEED HOST & 
CO-HOST 

Chula Vista Marina 
460 Sandpiper Way,  
Chula Vista 
619-422-0111 

Wheelers 
Back-to-back 
With JetLiners 

Booked 25 sites 

Oct 8-12 
Sun-Thur 

NEED HOST & 
CO-HOST 

 

Golden Shores Long Beach 
(562) 435-4646 

Wheelers Booked 15 sites 

Nov 26-Dec. 1 
Sun-Fri 

Preimesberger 
& Dee 

Prado Regional Park 
16700 S. Euclid Ave. 
Chino 

Wheelers Attendees must book 
own site - $40/nite 

Dec 6-10 
Wed-Sun 

Bessom (Host) Chula Vista Marina 

Annual Christmas/Holiday 
Parade 

Wheelers/CDRV Booked 15 sites 

  

Notes:  I am still looking for any suggestions or ideas for the months that are NOT MARKED 
AS BOOKED.  Also looking for volunteers to head up and assist with  rallies.  ED BAUMAN  
eab@fea.net           2/7/2017 
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 RV WHEELERS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES – FEBRUARY 9, 2017 
 
The annual Soup and Salad meeting was held.  Officers present included: Dee Wennerstrom; Doug Gibson; 
Linda Huber; Ed Bauman; and Bruce Block.  The meeting was called to order by Dee at 6:25pm.  Dee asked 
Bob Batchelor to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Member wedding anniversaries for February were 
recognized.  Pat and Roe Noonan are celebrating their 50th

The Soup and Salad meal was a great success and about 80 people were fed.  Food included a number of 
excellent soups and salads, breads and cornbreads, and a dessert table to rival some casinos.  Members 
expressed their gratitude to all who provided the food, and to all who helped setup and clean up the clubhouse. 

 anniversary and were cheered on by the crowd.  
People with February birthdays were then recognized and asked to stand and be recognized.  The Noonans, 
all the birthday celebrants, and members who wore their blue Club shirts were asked to be first in the food line. 

Dee started the formal meeting at 7:05pm.  Dee mentioned there were some pictures from the December 
Holiday Party in the lobby.  She thanked John Gee again for taking the pictures.  Doug was introduced to talk 
about future meeting programs.  Prior to the discussion, he handed out flyers from the City of Laguna Woods 
titled, “Where Does My Property Tax and Sales Tax Go?”, and “Comprehensive Annual Financial Report.”  
Doug then discussed future meeting program planning.  A committee has been initiated to research future 
programs.  The Board feels that we need to plan a series of interesting programs to improve meeting 
attendance and to provide timely information to members.  Good suggestions from members will be 
appreciated.  Doug then asked Frank Van Wickle to lead us in singing an RV related campfire song titled “The 
Manual is Somewhat Unclear.”  Using handout sheets, the crowd sang along and had a good time.  After, 
Doug reminded us to continue saving pull-tabs to be donated to the Loma Linda Center. 

Dee introduced Patricia and Neal Wedehase who are new Club members.  She asked them to tell us about 
themselves, their background, and their interests.  Next, she introduced Laurie and Mark Tate who discussed 
themselves including their purchase of a new RV.  It was suggested we keep Wheeler membership 
applications in our RV’s to handout to our Lot A and Lot B neighbors.  Dee then said Jim and Suzanne Conran 
will be selling their condo and moving back East this summer.  By June, we need a volunteer to take over 
Suzanne’s job of selling Club shirts and hats at meetings.  Our new 2017 Club Directory is now finished and 
available on our web site in the “members only section.”  Thanks to Bob Poole for doing such a good job on the 
Directory.  Any corrections are to be sent to Bob Poole. 

Dee introduced Ron Zimmerman who is looking into surveying members about future rallies and what to do to 
offer more to our members and possible future members.  With help from John Huber, an on-line survey will be 
sent to members to get their input.  The survey consists of 10 questions.  It will use “Survey Monkey” to 
tabulate results.  Ron described many of our present rallies as “one size fits all.”  Members may want to go 
greater distances, or different RV park locations.  They may want to attend a rally for the entire period, or to 
stay for only for a few days.  Individuals may want to set up a smaller rally or at different types of parks (eg. dry 
camping).  Combining rallies/trips with other clubs or organizations (FMCA, Good Sam, etc.) would provide 
other options. ALL MEMBERS ARE ASKED TO PLEASE FILL OUT THE SURVEY, a link to the survey will be 
sent to everyone in an email.  We need your input to provide superior camping experiences. 

Wagon Master Ed Bauman discussed having smaller rallies on our schedule along with our large rallies.  Some 
smaller rally ideas included dry camping at places like Borrego Springs and at the Vista area.  Ed asked for 
volunteers to host some of our upcoming rallies including: Ramona Oaks (May 7-12); Oceanside Elks (July); 
and Chula Vista (September 16-21).  Ed and Dee will host the proposed Santee Lakes rally (April 24-28).  
Experience is not necessary to host a rally as plenty of help and guidance are available.  We need your help, 
please volunteer.  Sharon Braun reported that our new rally site of Pala Casino (March 12-16) now has 22 rigs 
signed up.   CDRVer Mario Citro is running the March 26-31 rally at Emerald Desert.  Reservations for that 
rally are now closed. 



Mike Epstein reported on a Security meeting with Tim Moy.  Fifty people are waiting for a spot in Lots A or B.  
A committee is being proposed which will include some of our people and some Security people.  The 
committee will look at the RV’s, boats, 2nd vehicles, etc. presently stored in the lots and match the size of the 
units with the spaces.  This should improve space utilization.  Unkept vehicles, 2nd

We had a successful 50/50 drawing with 4 prizes given out.  The meeting was adjourned before 8:00pm.   

 vehicles, and cars could be 
removed with the objective of freeing up space for the waiting RV’s and boats.  Mike reported to Tim Moy that 
rats are still a problem, and the sewer is still overflowing in Lot A. 

Respectfully submitted, Bruce Block, Secretary. 

 

begins Sunday, March 12 
Daylight Saving Time 2017 

ends Sunday, November 5 

 
 

 

Need Answers to RV Problems-Here’s some places to look: 

RV.net:  A lot of forums where you can ask questions and get answers for knowable RVers.  It’s owned by 
Good Sam and has some advertising.  Individual forums for different types of RVs, camping, beginners, 
general, technical, and full-timing.  Lots of good information and they’re all searchable. 

iRV2 Forum:  This is a popular forum with a lot subsets including forums focused on manufacturers of popular 
products.  It covers everything for the beginner to the most advanced users.  It includes areas for chassis, 
power trains, RV systems, and lifestyles.  You can subscribe to some of the forums and receive daily emails 
with new topics and answers. 

Escapees Discussion Forum:  This is part of the Escapees club, but you don’t have to be a member to use the 
forums.  Again, a lot of detailed information but with a focus on full-timing.  Includes topics such as internet on 
the road, work camping, budgets and volunteering. 

I think you can find answers to any questions you have about your rig or Rving in general in these forums.  If 
you have any additional resources, please let me know.  If you want to know about RV parks in an area the 
best website is RV Park Reviews, which is reports from rvers about the parks they are staying at, like Yelp 
works.   

http://www.irv2.com/forums/�
http://www.rvnetwork.com/�
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ONE OF OUR FAVORITE PLACES; BOOK EARLY! 
You are invited to relax at beautiful Santee Lakes, located in San Diego County in the town of Santee, 
approximately 80 miles from Laguna Woods.  This campground is one of the premiere recreation facilities in 
San Diego and one of our favorites!  Centrally located near all of San Diego’s major attractions and nestled in 
the foothills just 20 minutes from San Diego, Santee Lakes uniquely combines country tranquility and city 
convenience.  Santee Lakes Recreation Preserve sits on 190 acres and has seven lakes; rec. room for our 
use, playgrounds, fishing, boat rentals, biking and running trails, laundry, general store, Jacuzzi (swimming 
pool not heated this time of year), and FREE Wi-Fi throughout the campground. 

 We have reserved 15 spaces.  Spaces have full hookups (30 & 50 amp) and picnic tables, but no cable. 
There are cabins available for those of you who may want to go but have no rig (they sleep up to six people).  
If interested in a cabin, you need to call them soon at 619/596-3141 for info or check their website at 
www.santeelakes.com

 

 and click on “cabins”.  All you need to bring are linens.  Sorry, no dogs are allowed in 
the cabins. 

 

We will provide a packet prior to departure with more information and directions for those who are going.  If you 
have questions or ideas for activities, please call Dee at 949-697-0798. 

Hosts:  Ed Bauman, 378-9195            Co-Host:  Dee Wennerstrom, 697-0798 

SANTEE LAKES RALLY 
$85 upon registration; $85 balance due March 20 

Attached is my check for $_________ 
 
 
Wish to add Friday ___ and/or Saturday ____; check includes $47/nite more 
 
Name(s) ______________________________________________________      No. of people _______ 

Address ______________________________________________________      Pet? _____________ 

Rig size  ___   Home Phone _____________Cell Phone ____________ e-mail_________________ 

Bringing tow vehicle?  Yes or No (circle one) 

Rallies: 2017 Santee           2/6/17 

SANTEE LAKES RALLY 
Mon-Fri – April 24-28,2017 
(4 nights; departing Friday) - $170 
 
$85 deposit due upon registration 
$85 balance due March 20 
(refunds per park policy)  
  

NOTE:  Those who wish to extend their stay to include the weekend after our stay (Friday & 
Saturday nights, Apr. 28 & 29) can do so at the group weekend rate of $47/nite IF BOOKED the 
same time as this reservation; otherwise, it is $52/nite.  
 

Make checks payable to Dee Wennerstrom 
Mail to Dee at 4002-3G Calle Sonora, LW 92637 
 



 

24340 Hwy. 78, Ramona, CA 92065 
RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT 

May 21–26, 2017 (check out on Friday am) 

 
$250 for 5 nites 

 
Approx. 85 miles from Laguna Woods, via the I-5 South to CA-78.  A great time to enjoy some nice 
weather.  In a beautiful setting, this is a new venue for us, but one we think you will enjoy.  The park is 
under new management, newly renovated, and very nicely done. 
 
No concrete pads here, wild turkeys run throughout the park and many bird species including red-headed 
woodpeckers and baby ducks rest here. Nestled in gently sloping foothills and just 35 miles from San Diego 
Zoo, Sea World & waterfront, RVers absolutely love this park populated with giant oaks, pepper trees and 
eucalyptus. About 20 minutes from Poway, Escondido, Lakeside, I-15 and Hwy 52 and I-8.  This beautiful, 110-
acre, terraced retreat is close to city life but far enough away to enjoy the tranquil beauty of the area.  The 
nearby 22 award-winning wineries suggest the popularity of the wine-growing area. Visit the historic town of 
Julian, horseback ride on vineyard trails or shop for antiques in Ramona.   
 
The resort has full hookups, free Wi-Fi, picnic tables at each site, a large pool and Jacuzzi, game room, large 
fire pit area available to us in the evenings, club house with dining room and kitchen for our use, a dog run, lots 
of walking trails, shuffleboard courts, mini golf, and bocce ball court.  Can only use propane fire pits.   Or just 
sit and do nothing at all (novel thought) except watch the clouds float by.  For those of you without an RV, there 
are cabins for rent.  If interested in the cabins you must contact the park directly and make those reservations 
(760-788-3085) and tell them you are with the RV Wheelers to get your discount.  No pets are allowed in the 
cabins. 
 
We have reserved 10 sites, so if you are interested, please indicate on the form below and send to Ed.  
Payment will be due April 10. 

   
LOOKING FOR HOST – HOW ABOUT YOU? 

Remember, a couple of years ago, the Board authorized a $100 stipend 
for hosts which can be used to offset your camping cost (or anything else you choose) 

 

 
RAMONA OAKS RV RESORT 

YES, WE ARE INTERESTED; PLEASE HOLD A SPOT FOR US.  CHECK WILL BE DUE APRIL 10 
 
Name(s) _______________________________________________      No. of people ______ 

Address _______________________________________________________  Phone ___________________ 

Cell Phone_____________________     Size of rig_______ # slides ______         # pets ______ 
 
Require 50 amps_____   30 amps _____   (check one) 
 
Mail to:  ED Bauman, 55-H Calle Aragon, Laguna Woods 92637, 949-378-9195 
 
 
2/14/2017 

 



 
These are members of our club.  Great recommendations and service. 

 
 

•  
•  
•  
•  
•  
•  
•  
•  
•  

 

 

Complete washes   Fernando Garcia 
Starting from $20           gdferny@gmail.com 
 

Will accept cash, credit or check 

EXTREME SHINE AUTO DETAIL 
 
Clay bar & wax 
Water spot remover 
Rims polish    (714) 574-4383 
Leather treatment           Call for appointment 
Seats & carpet shampoo  Will come to you 

Sergio Camacho      Mobile Service 
Free Quotes    Large & small jobs 

CAMACHO RV BODY REPAIR 
(714) 227-7151 

Sergiorvrepair95@yahoo.com 
 

RV TECH 2 YOU 
Mobile RV Service 

Michael Statsmann   714-345-3735 
Retired 
 
Master RV Tech 
 rvtech2you@yahoo.com 
 
 

HANDYMAN 
FRED EMMERICH 
I CAN FIX MOST 

EVERYTHING, 
INCLUDING 

MANUAL & ELECTRIC 
CLOCKS. NO WATCHES 
EXCEPT TO CHANGE 

BATTERIES! 
GIVE ME A CALL 

 
949-588-5874 
Long time RV Wheeler and 
LWV resident 
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jdrwrench@yahoo.com 
23251 Peralta #N, Laguna Hills 
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ADVANTAGES OF RV WHEELERS MEMBERSHIP 

 
• 

 

We are your only liaison with the GRF Security Committee and can relate 
your concerns about the RV lots, rules and regulations, lot fees and more 

• Planned 4 to 7-day group rallies, within a reasonable driving range of the Village.  
Also have some week to 2-week trips further afield with planned or spontaneous 
activities at destination planned by those who attend 

 
• Monthly meetings with guest speakers with knowledge of RV maintenance, 

repair, and road rules plus social time and camaraderie 
 

• Informative website and monthly club newsletter 
 

• Resource Guide of member recommended RV  
maintenance, repair, supplies, and parts dealers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP - 2017 

 
RV WHEELERS OF LAGUNA WOODS VILLAGE 

 New           Renewal           Changes from previous year          Referred by ______________________________ 
 
Any resident of Laguna Woods Village, who is the owner of, or is interested in, 
a travel trailer, camper or motor home is eligible for membership.  Our purpose  
is to promote social relationships of our members by holding meetings, rallies  
and get-togethers and to disseminate information of benefit to members. 
 
APPLICANT  (PLEASE PRINT)  
Last Name 

 
First Name Nickname Birthday (Mo/Da) Email 

SPOUSE/COMPANION 
Last Name 

 
First Name Nickname Birthday  (Mo/Da) Email 

 
Address 

 
City St Zip 

Home Phone 

 
Cell #1 Cell #2 

 
RV 
 

Make RV Model Rig Class License St 

Rig Length 

 
# Slides  Parking Lot A 

or B 
Space Number 

Tow or 
Dinghy  

Make Model License St 

 
Our club’s strength is member involvement.  Would you be willing to help with:  (x) 
Social Events  Hospitality  Greeter  Programs  
Publicity  Membership  Asst. Rally Master  Board Member  
 
What are your interests? (x) 
Card Games  Dominoes  Bingo  Shopping  
Cycling  Hiking  Walking  Tours/Museums  
Other (Please indicate) 
 
 
 
Please mail this application and $15.00 per person
“RV Wheelers”.  If you wish, you may submit this application at any regular meeting.      

 to our Membership Chair.  Make checks payable to  

 
Mail to Treasurer:  Linda Huber, 788-Q Via Los Altos, LW 92637 

 
Please list 4 of your favorite campgrounds (within 150 miles) of Laguna Woods 
 
_______________________________________  ___________________________________ 
 
_______________________________________  ___________________________________ 
 
MEETINGS ARE THE 2ND

 
 THURSDAY OF THE MONTH, AT CLUBHOUSE SIX, 6:30 PM 

 

Date  
 
$ 
 
#  Anniversary (Mo/Da/Yr) 
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